
Grand times in sport and a fairy tale moment. Staff reflection, the Adelaide 
Show and primary voices celebrate springtime renewal.

 

The Grand Final Times 
September brings out a warm spring sun, which 
renews us, and it means the winter sporting 
rosters are coming to their conclusion, which 
excites us. Over the last couple of weeks we 
have seen hundreds of St Mark’s students 
contesting sport finals. Balls have been 
heading towards goals. Contest creates 
courage. Defenders have been launching 
themselves desperately and the forwards 
have been crafting the miraculous. The sounds 
of whistles and sirens mean triumph and 
despair. Our sporting students have been 
supported by a parent, encouraged by a coach 
and cheered on by team mates. Sometimes 
they applauded victory and sometimes 
they take life’s lesson about defeat. I feel so 
grateful for the time and the enthusiasm of 
our mums and dads, our friends, our senior 
students. Sport brings us together, it creates 
memory, builds comradeship, and it develops 
our character. Every game should be taken 
absolutely seriously in September and every 
member of the team should make demands of 
themselves. What can be achieved is a depth 
of greatness within. And that happens whether 
we win or lose. That happens because we wear 
the colours and have a go and try our best. It’s 
great to play in September. Go St Mark’s and 
congratulations.

Blessing of the Fleet and Debutante Ball 
Last weekend I had a chance to share a fairy 
tale moment with hundreds of St Mark’s 
families and I had a chance to sit in a prayerful 
silence and connect to a 90 year old legacy. 
The Port Pirie Italian Community, intrinsically 
associated with St Mark’s College, coordinated 
the Blessing of the Fleet and the Debutante 
Ball. It was a time of honour and faith. It was 
a time of procession and festivity. It was a 
time to dress up and enjoy an old fashioned 
formality and glamour. I felt it a privilege to 
watch this community express themselves with 

such joy and dignity. Part of the celebration 
was the presentation of 11 debutantes and 
their beaus to the community. The girls 
dressed in breathtaking beauty and the boys 
were handsome and noble, carefully attending 
to their partner. The whole event was based 
around a 90 year tradition that remembers 
Italian fishermen and the legacy that they 
have given to us. It connects to the Church 
and a simple, beautiful, statue of Our Lady 
called the Madonna dei Martiri. I enjoyed the 
almost fairy tale ambience of the presentation 
of the debs. My heart skipped a beat when 
Lexie Camporeale and Braxton Camporeale 
entered as attendants. It was all a moment 
of graciousness and purity. I applauded the 
presentation of our own Melissa Gadaleta who 
became a life member of the Port Pirie Italian 
community along with St Mark’s mum, and 
President’s wife, the delightful Tina Amato. 
I enjoyed the most respectful of teasing 
for Teresa Norton, another St Mark’s mum, 
who was Matron of the Ball and she and Jay 
looked wonderful in the mother and son dance. 
I enjoyed the Italian foods and the joyous 
sharing of fun. I processed on the Sunday with 
a sense of belonging. I went with the priest and 
debutantes on a fishing boat to offer blessing. 
I sat in a Church at Solomontown and knew 
that I was part of something rich and strong 
and cohesive. ‘Viva Madonna’ we said as we 
finished an extraordinary weekend together. 

Staff Retreat 
Our staff took a day together to remember 
some of the deepest values that underpin our 
vocation to this College. Our ‘Retreat Day’ was 
a time of silence and listening, discussion and 
sharing. We were challenged by ideas around 
relationship and hospitality from a guest 
speaker, Julian Kluge. We had a chance to think 
about the impact we have on one another and 
the kind of St Mark’s world that we want to 
create. It was a relaxing and strengthening 
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Our winter sports teams hit finals time



experience. A feature was a series of 
workshops in the afternoon. These included a 
Memorial Garden construction to honour those 
from our community who have passed while 
at the College; a walk to Napperby to deepen 
connection to nature and the moment. There 
was a workshop on the Spirituality of Wine 
(truly, it was serious – wine tasting with biblical 
references). There was a construction of an 
Indigenous Garden and a lecture on Trauma in 
Children. There was a meditation around art 
and spirituality and a Music creation workshop 
where a song was composed to farewell 
the Year 12s. There was a gathering of past 
staff and an exploration of the History of the 
College. Our staff valued their experiences. 
They were touched by prayerful memory, quiet 
creativity and the value of being together. This 
school is a place of great hearts. The staff 
hearts had a chance to be renewed on a day of 
reflection.

Combined Primary Choir 
I was overjoyed to hear some young Benedict 
students singing at the recent Combined 
Primary Choir Night. Under the guidance of 
Mr Isaac Ellis about a dozen Year 4s and 5s 

sang with a large group from other primary 
schools at the Northern Festival Centre. It 
was a night of joy. They were trying so hard. 
They were singing so well. They had such 
enthusiasm and were great ambassadors for 
the College. I spent the evening toe tapping and 
applauding and looking over the 200 strong 
choir identifying the St Mark’s children. I was 
engaged with the dynamism of St Mark’s 
mother, Indra Benson, who was the choir 
mistress. She has an extraordinary energy 
and creates a tremendous unity and quality 
within the ensemble. I was particularly proud 
to hear Arial Tee who sang a solo piece with a 
delightful innocence. It was a pleasure to be in 
the audience and know that music can be such a 
force for joy and pride and cohesion.

The Adelaide Show 
There was much to celebrate with the staff 
and students on their recent trip to the Royal 
Adelaide Show. We experienced success and 
there was much learning and then generous 
work by staff. We had about 16 students 
involved showing our goats. They won a first 
prize for their class and they worked together 
in an exemplary manner. I feel very grateful 
for the work of the Agriculture Team Brett Hay 
and Brian Hayes who supported the students. 
There is a wave of enthusiasm for this 
important learning. I congratulate the McNally 
Farm team.

Greg Hay, Principal

 

College Board Meeting 
Tuesday 17 September, 7.30pm

College Sports Assembly 
Tuesday 24 September, 11.30am 
Good Sam Hall 
All Welcome

Coaches Presentation 
Tuesday 24 September,  
5.30pm 
Good Sam Hall

End of Term 3 
Friday 27 September

The Debutantes of the Blessing of the Fleet, Photo Credit: Clive Palmer

Isaac with the Choir students who performed 
in the Festival of Music

Matron of the Blessing of the Fleet Ball 
Teresa with her son Jay



Around the CollegeReligious Education

From the APRIM

Blessing of the Fleet 
The Blessing of the Fleet is a wonderful tradition for both our Italian and Parish Community. It is a 
significant event that has been held for 90 years here in Port Pirie. It was wonderful to see the way 
our students so proudly involved themselves in all the ritual and celebrations held in the week-long 
festival. The event is a great public witness to our Catholic faith.

Staff Retreat 
On Monday our staff gathered at the Memorial Oval Function Centre for our annual Retreat Day. The 
day was facilitated by Mr Julian Kluge from the Catholic Education Office in Adelaide. Throughout 
the day staff were both challenged and affirmed in fostering hospitality and peace in themselves, 
their relationships and their work. He suggested that this is done best when we are comfortable in 
solitude rather than lonely. Staff were engaged in a range of activities of contemplative activities 
in the afternoon from art, music, walking, working in our Indigenous garden and building our school 
Memorial Garden.

Thank you to all those staff members who so willingly and skilfully put together sessions to run for 
their peers.

Year 6 Retreat 
Our annual Year 6 Retreat will be held on Wednesday 25 September. Details have been distributed on 
Care Monkey to families this week. Please respond to this consent form by Tuesday 17 September

Katie Pole, APRIM

Admiring the enormity of God’s creation

 

Dennis and John O’Dea  shared their 
knowledge of wine making

Staff worked on the new Memorial Garden at 
the College

Walking at the Napperby Scout Camp

Staff enjoyed expressing their creative side 
in the ‘Spirituality of Art’Placing the memorial tiles in the new Memorial Garden



The last few weeks have seen some truly 
blessed moments with Excursions, Blessing 
of the Fleet Celebrations, the International 
Luncheon, Combined Choir, Basketball Clinics, 
and Book Week just to highlight a few! As 
always, the contribution of staff in organising 
these events is dedicated and thorough and 
certainly appreciated by the students. Please 
remember that with so many other changes 
going on arriving on time before 8:45am and 
leaving at 3:20pm helps a busy school day to run 
smoothly.

Duty of Care 
As a College the safety of all people in our 
community is a priority. Supervision in the yard 
is an important part of our commitment to 
safety. I would like to point out some reminders 
about our procedures for keeping your children 
safe before or after school.

Morning Yard Duty commences at 8:25am. Any 
student who for whatever reason is on school 
grounds before this time is to sit and wait in the 
Quadrangle where they are in the line of sight 
of the office staff and teachers undertaking 
their own personal preparation.

After school students who do not have a 
parents come into the schoolyard to collect 
them are to wait only in the supervised duty 
areas to be collected. Supervision is provided 
at the bus stop, the Pick-up Zone and outside of 
the Good Samaritan Hall.

Students found waiting in other areas of the 
school grounds before or after school will be 
asked to move to designated supervision areas 
by school staff.

From the Deputy Principal

ICAS: English 
Monday 17 September

ICAS: Mathematics 
Thursday 19 September

Benedict Sports Day 
Friday 20 September

Little Lions 
No Little Lions sessions in  
Week 9 and 10 
 
Year 6 Retreat 
Wednesday 25 September

My Team Colours Day 
Thursday 26 September

First Day Summer 
Uniform
Monday 16 September 
(Summer / Winter 
Unifrom can be worn in 
Weeks 9 and 10)

End of Term 3
Friday 27 September, 
12.20pm

 

Our Benedict Choir students performing at 
the Festival of Music

Festival of Music
On Wednesday 4 September, 12 students 
represented St Mark’s College in the Port Pirie 
Regional Choir at the Keith Michell Theatre. 

It has been a pleasure to work with this group 
of Year 5 and 6 students. An enthusiastic and 
committed group who demonstrated a passion 
for singing and performing! This year we have 
shared many laughs, new learning and an 
incredible amount of persistence to finally get 
those song lyrics that were in another language. 
What a sense of achievement to see them up on 
stage performing these songs that they worked 
hard to learn!

Being involved in the choir brings many new and 
exciting opportunities including, singing skills, 
developing friendships, gaining self-confidence, 
feeling like you belong, and most importantly 
singing brings joy and happiness into our lives! 
I am also proud of our soloist this year, Ariel 
Tee. Her role in one of this year’s favourite choir 
songs, ‘When I Grow Up’ was done excellently. 

Classes for Next Year 
Planning for 2020 has begun and part of this 
process is classes. If you have a request based 
on educational outcomes, please collect a form 
from the Benedict Office to complete. Please 
note: requests for specific teachers will not be 
considered. These are due back by Friday  18 
October (Week 1, Term 4).

Uniform Changeover Period 
Next week begins the fortnight changeover to 
Summer Uniform. Please ensure your  
child/ren is wearing either the Summer or the 
Winter Uniform, not a combination of both. 
Hats must be worn for outdoor activities so 
please ensure your child/ren has one, clearly 
labelled. Also, PE socks need to be white and 
cover the ankle.

Assemblies Week 9 and 10 
Week 9 will be a very short General Assembly 
to hand out our Star Salesian and Samaritan 
awards on Wednesday 18 September in the 
Good Sam Hall  at 12.00pm. During Week 10 
we will have an end of term Deputy Awards’ 
Assembly on Friday 28 September in the Good 
Sam Hall at 11.20am. You are most welcome to 
attend.

Staff Update 
We say ‘bon voyage’ to Mrs Jane Munday today 
and wish her and Pete a wonderful time in New 
Zealand. 4 Red will be taught by Mrs Cassy 
Walker for the last two weeks of this term.

Mrs Katie Pole,  
Acting Deputy Principal, Benedict Campus

We also utilised her role, when singing at the 
Blessing of the Fleet festival the following 
Sunday, singing this song, Advance Australia 
Fair and Immaculate Mary. 

I would like to congratulate all of the students 
involved in the regional choir this year and I 
encourage any families with students in Years 5 
or 6 next year to become involved!
 
Isaac Ellis, Choir 



Benedict Campus

On the steps of St Aloysius Church, Sevenhill

4 Blue Excursion to Clare

I was playing Noughts and Crosses with Mr 
Brown and the little circle I put on the board 
was in the wrong place. Then I…well, let’s say I 
got pretty mad. AHHHH! Dylan Cagney

Jaida and I got lost in the Mintaro Maze, so we 
climbed to the top of the Look-out Tower to 
find our way out. The funny part was that we 
ended up in the middle of the Mintaro Maze. 
We got out in the end. Chelsey Frkic

The best bit about the excursion was when 
we got to Mintaro Maze where we answered 
difficult questions from the questionnaire. 
Some of the questions were difficult because 
some answers were found outside the maze 
near the colourful garden.  Jake Lavis

The best part of the excursion to Clare was 
the train. When we went to the train, we had 
to have lunch first. There were three different 
trains. There was a red train, blue train and 
green train. We had to go on a different train 
each time. We went on rides eight times.  
Jaida Camporeale

At Sevenhill, there is the only winery in 
Australia that produces sacramental wine. 
There is a church called St Aloysius Church. 

Our guide Geoff, told us a lot about the winery 
and church. In the church there was an altar 
rail and the old altar was against the back wall 
of the Sanctuary. 

Just outside the church were some grapevines 
and under the church was a place called the 
crypt where the dead priests are buried. The 
details of the priests are included in the crypt. 

William Murdoch

On August 30, 4 Blue went on their excursion 
to Clare. One of the places we visited was 
Lakeside Miniature Railway. At Lakeside, 
there were mini trains that looked like mini 
vehicles and you could ride them.  There were 
metal bridges, traffic lights and a dark tunnel. 
They even had an old train station. We had fun. 
Aiman Ahmad

The first place we went to was the winery. 
We had a great tour with Geoff in the cellar 
where the barrels of wine were kept. Then we 
looked in St Aloysius Church and the crypt 
underneath. It was warm in there.  
Paige Bishop



ICAS: English 
Monday 17 September

Year 11 Leadership Hike 
Wednesday 18 September

ICAS: Mathematics 
Thursday 19 September

Year 11 Outdoor Camp 
Wednesday 25 -  
Friday 27 September

My Team Colours Day 
Thursday 26 September

From the Deputy Principal
SATAC Applications 
The first significant deadline of the 2020 
university admissions cycle is on Monday 30 
September. This is the early closing date for 
most undergraduate university courses. It is 
also the closing date for Creative Arts (Drama), 
Medicine/Surgery, Dental Surgery, Oral Health 
and Veterinary Bioscience at the University of 
Adelaide.

The second key date is Monday 2 December. 
This is the closing date for most undergraduate 
courses. New applications after this date 
are not guaranteed equal consideration for 
selection. It is also the final closing date for 
Medicine at Flinders University. I remind 
students their online application is not able to 
be completed until they are in possession of 
their SATAC Reference Number. This is a 9 digit 
number that will be emailed to students along 
with their preference list once the application 
process is complete. Key dates regarding offers 
can be found at: https://www.satac.edu.au/
pages/undergraduate-key-dates

First Day Summer 
Uniform
Monday 16 September 
(Summer / Winter 
Unifrom can be worn in 
Weeks 9 and 10)

End of Term 3
Friday 27 September, 
12.20pm 
Year 7 - 12 Mid Semester 
Reports issued

 

Students wishing to apply for TAFE should 
be reminded that online applications opened 
Monday 5 August.

Tuesday 19 November is the closing date for 
TAFE course preferences to be considered 
for Round 1. Applications after this date 
will not be guaranteed equal consideration. 
Further information about key dates for TAFE 
applications can be found at: https://www.
satac.edu.au/pages/tafe-sa-key-dates

I encourage any student who requires 
assistance with their SATAC University 
applications for 2020 to come to the 
Bosco Administration Office and make an 
appointment with Mr Fay or Mrs Forster. 
Students seeking assistance with TAFE 
applications are encouraged to schedule an 
appointment with Mr Gibson or Miss Munday.

Year 12 Trial Examinations 
In Week 1 of Term 4, our Year 12 students 
embark on a week of Trial Examinations. Exam 
timetables will be distributed to students and 
families in Week 9 (Term 3) via CareMonkey. 
With this in mind, I would like to take the 
opportunity to remind families of the following 
protocol:
•	 Exams will take place in P1 and P2
•	 Students are to arrive 15minutes prior to 

the start time
•	 Students will not be able to enter the 

examination room after 30minutes has 
passed

•	 Students are required to attend all 
examinations and assigned practical 
blocks. A roll will be taken and absences 
followed up.

•	 School uniform should be worn at all times 
when on Campus

•	 Copies of the Exam Timetable can be 
accessed from Bosco Administration

•	 Students attending school for study must 
be in full school uniform

 
I encourage students to plan their time well. 
This week aims to provide an authentic 
examination experience that will enable 
students to learn how to best utilise their time 
in preparation for their final examinations.
Should you have any questions or queries about 
Examination protocols or expectations please 
contact Briony Forster or myself at the College 
on 8633880.

Summer Uniform 
On Monday of Week 9 we enter the phase of 
transition from winter to summer uniform. 
For the remainder of the term, students will 
have the option to wear either uniform. Please 
remember that during this time a complete 
uniform must be worn, meaning all summer 
or all winter, not a hybrid version of both. 
Commencing Term 4, all students will be 
expected to be in summer uniform, including 
the school hat which must be worn by students 
when outside.

A reminder that students are only permitted to 
wear their PE uniform on timetabled PE days. 
Students wearing the PE uniform on incorrect 
days will be sent home to change.

Online Subject Selections 
This year we introduced Web Preferences as 
a means for students to select their subjects 
for 2020. The introduction of this process 
has streamlined processes internally and has 
enabled us to collect data more effectively 
about which subjects are desired by the 
students. This means that we can be student 
driven in the electives we offer, ensuring that 
we are meeting the academic needs of our 
students.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
the community for their support of this new 
initiative.

Mr Marc Forster, Deputy Principal, Bosco 

https://www.satac.edu.au/pages/undergraduate-key-dates
https://www.satac.edu.au/pages/undergraduate-key-dates
https://www.satac.edu.au/pages/tafe-sa-key-dates
https://www.satac.edu.au/pages/tafe-sa-key-dates


Bosco Campus

Harry looking at the quality of the wool

Ribbons won at Adelaide Show

Students leading the goats at the Grand Parade at the Adelaide Show

Year 9 and 10 Ag students attended the 
Adelaide Show last week to compete in the Led 
Wether Goat competition. St Mark’s presented 
eight goats (in a total of one hundred and 
ninety) and received three ribbon placings.

Bruno (O407), led by Jess Williams, placed 1st 
in the 45 - 47.9kg (Heavy Weight Export 103D) 
class (and close to coming Runner-Up Grand 
Champion); and Gavin (P467), led by Hannah 
Longmire, placed 5th in the same class. Both 
goats were bred by Margaret Miller from 
Kadina.

Trinity (Wylona), led by Eliza Agnew, placed 6th 
in the 48 – 50.9kg (Heavy Weight Export 103E) 
class. Goat bred by Paul Hamilton from NSW.

Joel Head, Farm Manager

Ag Students visit Michell Wool
On Thursday of Week 7, Year 11 Agriculture 
students visited the Michell Wool factory 
in Adelaide. The students had a tour of the 
factory and saw first-hand the steps involved 
in wool processing, including carbonising and 
scouring. 

Michell Wool is the largest wool processor in 
Australia. They have a plant in China and they 
are the most well-known wool processing 
factory in the world. 

Elke Holze, Senior Ag Teacher

Wool at the end of the carbonising stage 
before the dust and carbonised veg matter is 
removed

Students looking at the wool in the final stage 
after it has been washed and carbonised

Pamper for Boarders

Meg and Jennah were excited to see the 
mobile hair and beauty salon

The Boarders enjoyed having their hair 
washed and styled. Thank you to TAFE SA 
Lecturer Natina Clarke and her students!



Around the College

Student work recognised in Photo Competition
Congratulations and well done to all of the St Mark’s students who entered The Southern Flinders Ranges Photo Festival Student Photo Contest. St 
Mark’s had a number of entries and we are delighted to announce that Year 12 student Amy Burgess was judged as the overall contest winner! Amy 
has won an Olympus camera and will also have her work, titled ‘Best Friends’, displayed as part of the International Travel Photo Contest Exhibition 
held at the Port Pirie Regional Art Gallery from 29 September - 26 October. The exhibition launch will be at 4pm on Saturday 28 September.

A big congratulations also to Ava Cridland and Mae Caspers (both Year 6) who were judged as equal winners in the Primary category for St Mark’s. 
They have each won a Fujifilm Instax Mini camera kit.  Well done also to those St Mark’s students who received honourable mentions: Izzy Cotton (Year 
12), Katelyn Guy (Year 10), Karly Perry (Year 7), Taya Smith (Year 7) and Mae Caspers (Year 6). 

Winning images from each school are featured in the Schools Winners Gallery at https://sfrphotocontest.com.au/2019-winners-gallery/ . Honourable 
mentions can also be viewed on the website.

Tickets are still available for both the Primary and Secondary photography workshops being held during the school holidays.

Megan Congdon, Visual Arts Teacher

‘The Dark Prince’ - Ava Cridland

“Powder 2 the People” 2019 commemorative t-shirts and rainbow bandanna’s are now available for 
pre-order! T-Shirts $15, Bandanna $5 OR get both! T-shirt and Bandanna $20

Order forms have been distributed to Benedict students, and sent via CareMonkey to Bosco 
parents. Printed copies are available at the Bosco Student Office.

Orders are due to school offices by Thursday 19 September, final orders will be taken at Benedict 
Sports Day on Friday 20 September.

Colour Burst Merchandise

‘Golden Shine’ - Mae Caspers‘Best Friends’ - Amy Burgess

College Website
We have recently launched the new College 
website giving it a more user-friendly focus.

The new site has a fresh look and is responsive 
to a variety of devices. No matter whether you 
are visiting the website on your PC, tablet or 
mobile phone, the site will be visible and easy 
to use!

Check out our new site here:

smc.catholic.edu.au

Catherine Caspers, Marketing Coordinator

https://sfrphotocontest.com.au/2019-winners-gallery/%20
http://smc.catholic.edu.au


College Sport

Soccer Season
Our soccer season comes to an end this week 
with the cup finals being played on Friday 
night at Byrne Park. Congratulations and good 
luck to the following teams and their coaches: 
Under 10 Falcons – coached by Nick Capurso 
and Daniel Joyce; Primary Wolves- coached by 
Vinny DeGioia and Marcus Amato and Junior 
High School team- coached by Ken Fay.

 
Congratulations to Under 10 Falcons, Primary 
Falcons and our Junior High School teams who 
were all minor round premiers. Well done to you 
all and to your coaches on a great season.

Many thanks to all our coaches this year. Your 
efforts have been greatly appreciated.

•	 U/8 – Corey Bellifemini, Matt Mudge, John 
Lorusso, Anthony Caldarola, Adam Saler 
and Michael Roros.

•	 U/10 – Matt Mudge, Anthony Caldarola, 
Sam Salvemini , Nick Capurso and Daniel 
Joyce.

•	 Primary – Vinny DeGioia, Marcus Amato 
and Adam Saler

•	 Junior High – Ken Fay

To all our players, we hope you’ve enjoyed the 
season and look forward to seeing everyone 
back playing soccer next year.

Thank you to all parents, friends and older 
students who have refereed, been linesmen 
or assisted teams in any way. Thank you to 
all parents/caregivers for encouraging your 
children to be involved in sport.

Pia Keain, St Mark’s Soccer Coordinator

Minor Premiers, the Under 10 Falcons – coached by Nick Capurso and Daniel Joyce

Minor Premiers, the Primary Falcons- coached by Adam Saler

 Minor Premiers, the Junior High School team- coached by Ken Fay

PPJSA FinalS
Byrne Park, Magor Rd  
Friday 13 September 

U/10’s 4:00pm  
St Mark’s Falcons v Solly 

Primary 5:15pm  
St Marks Wolves v Risdon Raiders 

Junior High 6:40pm  
St Marks v JPSS

 



College Sport

Congratulations to our Netball Premiers

G Red- Jode, Natalija, Ella, Ruby, Karly, Fiona,

Kayla, Taliyah, Addison, Isabella and  Zara
F Grade- Lisa, Grace, Scarlett, Lucy, Taylah, 
Amity, Lara, Alexa and Sophie

E Grade Mums and Old Scholars- Bobbi, 
Ashley, Jayne, Jayne, Amanda, Liz, Sonia, 
Chloe, Tegan, Phoebe and Annie

U11 Div 2 Gold- Micaela, Aiman, Natalia, Eve, 
Demi, Bella, Jaida, Isobel, Lexi and Kealee

U12 Red – Bianca, Tate, Akaila, Laycee, Aliza, 
Sophie, Madeline, Mia-Lee and Mayah

U13 Red - Roseanne, Amahli, Ashley, Kloe, 
Taylor, Gracie,Sophie, Zoe and Jessica

The 8/9 Knock Out Girls Netball Team played really well throughout the competition, finishing 
fourth overall.

The Bosco Vocal Group opened the A Grade 
Netball finals singing the National Anthem



Community Notices

Port Football and  
Community Sporting Club 

Open daily from 9.00am

    8200 2514
    sayouth@ymca.org.au
    /YMCACamping
www.sa.ymca.org.au/camping

Register by 20th Sept

ADVENTURE
IS CALLING
YMCA SPRING HOLIDAY CAMP

AGES 8 - 16
Tuesday October 8th to Friday October 11th.

Adventure is calling... are you ready? A four day, three night coastal adventure jam 
packed with activities and fun. Make new friends and new memories as we head down 

to Victor Harbor to shake off the winter chill. Not to be missed!

For bookings and enquiries, call 8200 2514 or email sayouth@ymca.org.au

$400
Register by 
20th Sept

PER PERSON

 

 
 

       

 
 

                              

                    

                                                                                                                             
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep your kids smiling 

SA Dental Service 

Dental care is FREE for ALL babies, preschool and most children under 18 years 
at School Dental Service clinics. 

Our specially trained staff provide comprehensive dental care to help prevent pain 
and tooth decay. 

We will always talk to you about what your child needs before we provide any 
treatment.  We have been a trusted government dental service for children since 
1969 and bulk bill under the Child Dental Benefits Schedule.  

Call us now for an appointment!
                     Your local clinic is: Port Pirie West School Dental Clinic 
Phone: 8632 1926 or use the link on our website to ask us to contact you. 

www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/dentalappointment

Music Student Performances
Come and enjoy performances from our Bosco 
Music students before the end of Term 3:

•	 The Bosco Vocal Group will be performing at 
Meg’s Bookshop on  Tuesday 17 September 
at 10am

•	 Senior students will perform in a Music 
Concert on Monday 23 September at 
7.30pm in the BGC with a  
Guest Performance by Old Scholar 
Ellen Tefanis

These free events are open to anyone, so come 
along and support our talented students!

 

PORT PIRIE YOUTH THEATRE 
PRESENTS 

                          Book by                                   Music by                         Lyrics by 

            Bridget Carpenter        Tom Kitt         Brian Yorkey         
 

Based on the novel Freaky Friday  by 

Mary Rodgers 
and the Disney Films 

NORTHEN  FESTIVAL  CENTRE 
SEPTEMBER 20TH-21ST  2019  

Friday 20th September @ 11am 
Friday 20th September @ 7:30pm 

Saturday 21st September @ 7:30pm 
Adult: $25, Concessions: $22, Students: $22 

Group 8+ (Matinee only) $22 
Northern Festival Centre 

Box Office Tue - Fri 12:30 - 4:30pm 
1 Hour Prior To Performances 

8633 8500 
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Adult: $25, Concessions: $22, Students: $22 

Group 8+ (Matinee only) $22 
Northern Festival Centre 

Box Office Tue - Fri 12:30 - 4:30pm 
1 Hour Prior To Performances 

8633 8500 

 

Free Parenting Seminar on Positive Ways to 
Help Children Behave with Dr Justin Coulson

At this FREE parenting seminar, nationally 
recognised parenting expert, Dr Justin Coulson 
will talk about guiding children’s behaviour 
with positive discipline strategies that lead 
to better behaviour, better relationships and 
happier families. For information click here. 

https://playandgo.com.au/index.php/free-parenting-seminar-positive-ways-to-help-children-behave-dr-justin-coulson-adelaide-6-nov-2019/

